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2005 Replacement Water Plan was subject to a hearing before the Director on June 3,
2006. No order has been issued to address the problems with the 2005 plan that were
raised at that hearing. Second, no order has been issued to identify what actions were
actually implemented from IGWA’s 2006 Replacement Water Plan, and what
outstanding obligation remains from that year. Finally, last July you found IGWA’s 2007
Replacement Water Plan to be 10.7 cfs short for the third year’s required mitigation. See
Order Approving Dairymen’s and IGWA s 2007 Replacement Water Plans at 5,  11.

Despite the obvious shortfalls in meeting the ordered mitigation requirements the
last few years, ground water right holders have been authorized to divert and use water
out-of-priority. This conflicts with Idaho law and perpetuates the injury to Clear Springs’
senior surface water rights.

To Clear Springs’ knowledge, no “replacement water plans” or “mitigation plans”
have been submitted for 2008, Given the time needed for review of any such plan, and
the process required by the conjunctive management rules {(Rule 43), junior priority
ground water right holders have admittedly failed to submit a plan in a timely manner this
year. This is despite knowledge of the fourth year required mitigation since 2005 and the
warning that you provided last fall. The failure to submit a plan and provide for a
meaningful process to review that plan threatens to place junior priority ground water
users in the same predicament as last year, a potential mid-season curtailment. Sucha
scenario provides no certainty to either junior priority ground water users or Clear
Springs.

Accordingly, since the irrigation season is set to begin in the next few weeks a
curtailment order should be issued promptly to prevent out-of-priority ground water
diversions this year. Moreover, the projected priority date for curtailment should be
adjusted as well to account for the additional obligations that need to be carried over from
past shortfalls.

In sum, Clear Springs expects timely and lawful action by the Water District 130
Watermaster to implement the requirements of the July 8 Order so as to protect Clear
Springs’ senior water rights in 2008. Please respond and advise us as to the proposed
action for 2008 within five (5) business days so that Clear Springs may pursue other legal
options if necessary 1o protect its senior water rights this year.















